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Update 05-03-2021 
 

The operator of the UTV was identified as Otto Abolins of rural Ashippun in Dodge County.  No additional information is being 
released at this time and the incident remains under investigation by the Dodge County Sheriff’s Office and WI DNR. 
 

Fatal crash involving UTV (Utility Terrain Vehicle) 
 

The Dodge County Sheriff’s Office and Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) responded to a report of a UTV 
rollover where the driver, and only human occupant, was found deceased.  A dog was an apparent passenger on the vehicle, 
was uninjured and released to family.   
 
At about 11:00 PM on Saturday, May 1, 2021, a 911 call from a passerby reported the incident, which occurred on Monroe 
Road, near La Follette Road, in the Township of Lebanon, or about 7-8 miles northeast of Watertown.  The initial investigation 
indicated the UTV was northbound on Monroe Road, left the roadway on the right shoulder and overturned in a marshy ditch 
immediately adjacent to the roadway and ejecting the driver.  The driver was a 60 year old man and he was pronounced dead 
at the scene.  The man was not wearing a seatbelt, nor helmet and alcohol use was believed to be a factor in the crash.  The 
roadway on which the vehicle was being operated, was open to ATV and UTV use.     
 
Assisting the sheriff’s office and DNR at the scene were the Lebanon Fire Department, Watertown EMS and the Dodge County 
Medical Examiner’s Office.   
 
 
 
 
Questions may be directed to Sheriff Dale J. Schmidt. 
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